
 
 
 
October 28, 2020 

Facilities, Transportation, Safe Schools and Healthy at Work 
 
 
Transportation: 
 
• Drivers are still working with food service delivering food. One monitor is at Intermediate School, 2 are 

working at NHS to assist, and using 1 at the Welcome Center.  
 
• We have made adjustments to virtual students who are now coming to school. Of the new students 

coming from virtual we added approximately 15 to our rosters.    
 
Facilities: 
 
• With the Boards approval we will be holding surplus sale days on November 18. 19, and 20th. Will be 

advertised on the district webpage. Announcement attached.  
 
• LED lights are continuing to be installed at NIS.  

 
• Ms. Baldwin has met with each lead custodians and placed orders for any supplies that they are 

requesting. Ordering for this month was very minimal.  
 

• Jerry Gibson from Valley came over to help us assess some of our inventory. We found we had stocks 
of several items that were from previous vendors and did not fit our current machines. We will be 
trying to utilize this product at our bus lot rather than simply disposing of it. 

 
 

Safe Schools 
 
• KCSS provided our Threat Assessment training on Oct. 30th from 9:00 – 12:00.  
 
• School threat assessment teams have also taken part in Trauma Informed training. Will be working on 

the next steps for the schools to have a plan organized as we move forward.  
 
 
Healthy at Work 
 
• We continue to enter in our numbers to the state COVID 19 site each day and keep track of our area 

and the number of cases.  


